

**Hove Civic Society** 

43 Hove Park Villas HOVE BN3 6HH

TEL +44 1273 884877

**EMAIL** helmut.lusser@globaltolocal.com

Date 16/6/21

Your ref Our ref

Donna Chisholm, AD Culture, Tourism and Sport Brighton and Hove City Council Hove Town Hall Norton Road

Dear Donna,

## Levelling Up fund – Kingsway to the Sea project

I am delighted to hear that the City Council is proposing to bid for funds to improve the public realm and sports facilities in the area from King Alfred to the Lagoon in West Hove.

This area has suffered from neglect and underinvestment for many years and has become an eyesore in parts.

This area is a major resource for our local communities and has major potential, which we realise are beyond City Council resources to fund.

We believe the bid proposed by the City Council under the Levelling Up fund has the potential to transform the seafront of West Hove for local people and visitors, breathing new life into what is a fantastic location for investment in outdoor sports, events and leisure pursuits.

Hove Civic Society therefore strongly supports your efforts to attract funds to this important part of our city and wish you all success.

With kind regards

Helmut Lusser Chairman

Hove Civic Society: Helping to improve and protect the townscape and environment of Hove and Portslade Trustees 2021:

Helmut Lusser (Chairman), John Kapp (Hon Secretary), Bob Ryder (Vice-Chair Planning), Andrew Haicalis (Hon Treasurer), Elaine Evans (Publicity and History), Karin Janzon (Convenor Public Sculpture), Helen Phillips, Andrew Nichols, Heather James, Sophie Law-Smith, Patrick Lowe, Nicole Urbanski;